
 
March 31, 2023 

The Honorable Kay Granger    The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairwoman      Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations    Committee on Appropriations 

H-307, The Capitol     1036 Longworth HOB 

Washington, D.C. 20515    Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro,  

I am requesting funding for the City of Danville Madison Neighborhood Revitalization Project – 

Danville, IL, in fiscal year 2024. The entity to receive funding for this project is City of Danville, 

located at 17 W. Main Street, Danville, IL 61832. The funding would be used to revitalize the 

Madison Neighborhood to provide better qualities of housing and infrastructure, remove blight, 

and more-accessible public services to increase the quality of life and economic productivity of 

the area. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because these efforts are expected to 

create numerous positive outcomes for the city, such as improvement of the quality of life, job 

creation, and economic growth and development.  

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 42 

U.S.C. 5305(a)(2) and 5305(a)(4).  

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate  

family. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Robin L. Kelly 

Member of Congress 

 


